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CC - Approval of a Purchase Order with The Quinn Company for Caterpillar Loader Truck
Refurbishment in an Amount Not-to-Exceed $99,000.

Meeting Date:  September 24, 2018

Contact Person/Dept: Art Ida/Transportation Department
Kim Braun/Public Works Department

Phone Number:  (310)253-6500

Fiscal Impact:  Yes [X]    No [] General Fund:  Yes []     No [X]

Public Hearing:  [] Action Item: [] Attachments: []

Commission Action Required:     Yes []     No [] Date:

Public Notification:   (E-Mail) Meetings and Agendas - City Council (09/19/18);

Department Approval:  Art Ida, Transportation Director (09/18/18)
_____________________________________________________________________

RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends the City Council approve a purchase order with The Quinn Company for
Caterpillar Loader refurbishment in an amount not-to-exceed $99,000, including all fees and taxes.

BACKGROUND/DISCUSSION

During FY 2017-18, a new Caterpillar Loader Truck was purchased for use at the Transfer Station.
Because it is critical to keep the Transfer Station fully operational during the day, there is an older
model that has been retained in the fleet as a spare when service or repairs are required on the new
vehicle. In order to ensure the reliability of the spare, it has been recommended to replace the engine
with a refurbished one, and to refurbish the transmission, axle and brakes. The estimated cost is
$90,000. Staff recommends a budget amendment to the Asset Replacement Fund of $99,000
(includes 10% contingency) to perform this work and extend the life of the spare vehicle.

Per Culver City Municipal Code Section 3.07.055.A, these services are exempt from formal
competitive bid requirements, as The Quinn Company is the exclusive authorized regional distributor
of the required CAT-OEM parts with CAT-certified technicians to perform the needed services. Staff,
therefore, recommends the City Council approve a purchase order with The Quinn Company for the
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therefore, recommends the City Council approve a purchase order with The Quinn Company for the
refurbishment of a Caterpillar Loader Truck in an amount not-to-exceed $99,000, including all fees
and taxes.

FISCAL ANALYSIS

The City Council authorized a budget amendment on August 27, 2018 in the amount of $99,000 in
account 30770500.732120 (Equipment Replacement - Departmental Special Supplies) to cover the
cost of this procurement.

ATTACHMENTS

None

RECOMMENDED MOTIONS

That the City Council:

1. Approve a purchase order with The Quinn Company for Refurbishment of a Caterpillar Loader
Truck in an Amount Not-to-Exceed $99,000, including all fees and taxes; and,

2. Authorize the Purchasing Officer to issue such Purchase Orders.

City of Culver City Printed on 4/22/2022Page 2 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/

